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CHICAGO – The Illinois Housing Development Authority (IHDA) Board of Directors 
awarded $11 million to 25 local governments and non-profit organizations to assist low- 
and very low-income homeowners with necessary home repairs. Awarded via a 
competitive application process under the state’s Single Family Rehabilitation (SFR) 
Program, the funding will allow grantees to establish local repair programs to help 
homeowners within their communities as they make housing and safety repairs. This 
round of funding is projected to assist at least 326 households.

“For various reasons, successful homeowners can suddenly find themselves on fixed 
incomes and unable to handle critical home repairs,” said IHDA Executive Director 
Kristin Faust. “Everyone deserves to have peace of mind in a safe and comfortable 
home, and the SFR program allows local governments and their non-profit partners the 
opportunity to help homeowners in their community make the necessary repairs that 
allow them to stay in their homes.”

The SFR program provides forgivable loans of up to $45,000 per household to assist 
homeowners in making necessary repairs to remove documented health and safety 
hazards that undermine the integrity of their home. Eligible repairs can address roofing, 
flooring, electrical, plumbing, siding and other code or safety issues with the property. 
In addition, a second option is available that allows homeowners to address only the 
roof of their home if no other health or safety issues are present. The Roof Only Option 
(SFR-R) offers up to $16,500 to mitigate against further roof damage and deterioration 
so that the property is insurable. Funding for the program comes from the Illinois 
Affordable Housing Trust Fund.

New to this round, grantees may also apply for additional funding in the form of a 
Disaster Contingency Award (DCA). The purpose of the DCA is to provide grantees 



with additional rehab assistance in the event of a state or federal disaster proclamation. 
Additional DCA funding will remain available to SFR grantees who may apply for 
funds in the event of a future state or federally declared disaster.

The IHDA Board approved the following grantees to receive Single Family 
Rehabilitation Program funds. Households can apply for SFR grants by contacting one 
of the funded grantees that serves their community. Grantees will provide more 
information on the application process and household eligibility.


